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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-424
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Morgan
Date of Introduction: June 13, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: NCIS, R, F
Date of Analysis: June 15, 2017
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment; request for emergency 1-cycle passage
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 118 – City Grants – to revise the current prohibition against organizations making recommendations on the establishment of Priority Populations or Priority Needs and then applying for Public Service Grants in the same fiscal year for which the recommendations were given. It establishes new regulations regarding prohibition of certain communications during the PSG application scoring period. The new language would permit organizations to communicate with the Grants Administrator regarding matters of process or procedure; would permit organizations to communicate with the PSG Council during a publicly noticed meeting; and would permit communications necessary and solely related to an organization’s ordinary course of business concerning that organization’s existing PSG grant contract. The bill is requested for emergency one-cycle approval.
Background Information: The bill’s sponsor is the City Council’s liaison to the Public Service Grant Council and in that capacity she became aware that not-for-profit agencies that apply for and receive Public Service Grants were present but conspicuously silent in the meetings at which the PSG Council discussed setting the annual Priority Populations for funding in the next fiscal year. Their silence is attributable to the language in Code Sec. 118.804(a) providing that “Organizations who provide recommendations regarding the Priority Populations or Priority Needs shall not be eligible to apply for Public Service Grants appropriated in the fiscal year in which the recommendations are given.” The revisions in this bill would permit potential applicant agencies to offer their expertise and suggestions in noticed public meetings of the PSG Council to assist in evaluating Priority Population needs without jeopardizing their ability to subsequently apply for grants in the next fiscal year. It would also permit routine communication not related to the scoring and ranking of each year’s grant applications to take place during the application scoring period.
Policy Impact Area: Public Service Grant priority population establishment
Fiscal Impact: none
Analyst: Clements
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